Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I Compare the city of the city.

Thank you for the time and attention given in reviewing this letter.

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Name Latisha Strickland	CITA	20191	וג
Addresss 287 S. Oak Know Are #5, Pascdene, CA 91101	OF PAS	1- AO	ECEI
Email latisha1984 a gnal-can	ERK SADENA	AM 9: 32	VED

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city, you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Name	Dan Davidson	CITY	2019 NC	R
Addresss	180 S Allen Ave Paradona (A 91106	OF PAS	M 1- M	ECEIV
Email	pastor dane rosecety church org	ADENA	M 9: 32	/ED

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Name Rev. Hannah Petrie

Addresss 3151 Grandeur Ave. A Hadena, CA 9100/ASADENA

Femail rev hannah & Gmid. Com

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.,

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Mana	Tim Moffett			
Name	11100 1000 1001	Ω	201	
Addresss_	38955 Oak Glen Rd, Yucarpa, CA. 92399	CITY O	9 NOV -4	RECE
Email	timmoffett 5701 egmail, com	LERK	AM 9: 32	IVED

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. In therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Thank you for the time and attention given in reviewing this letter.

Addresss 1216 = Mayflower Ave # A Monvovia CA 91016
Email Kathee boutistage hotmail. com

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Thank you for the time and attention given in reviewing this letter.

Name DEITA CAMPBELL

Addresss 1520 LANCASHIKE DC.

Email Recognif 6142 gingil. a.,

Email Recognif 6142 gingil.

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable, housing in that part of the city.

Thank you for the time and attention given in reviewing this letter.

Name Danette Fernandez

Addresss 266-5-Berendo #110 LA Ca 90004

Email Fernander Dannette 380gmail com

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Name_Martha Sherkerbery	CITY OF	2019 NOV -	REC
Addresss 630 2 5 ackson St	CLERK PASADE	4 AM 9:	EIVED
Email MSherlerberg 2 5 6h00. Com	NA	33	U

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Name	·Ma of	_		taria essa	
Addresss_	677 S. Maeros #3		017) 110 110	2019 NOV .	REC
Email	high Q hotmail on		CLERK PASADENA	-4 AM 9: 3:	EIVED

Dear Mayor and City Council Members.

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Thank you for the time and attention given in reviewing this letter.	RE 2019 NOV CITY O
Name Elighoth Eyers	CEIVE
Addresss 1957 Lemon St So Paradena	99 D
Email ecilers 3 @ xanw. com.	

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Name	Kathleen O Holmes	CITY C	2019 NOV	22
Addresss	1520 Lancashire Place, Pas	OF PASAL 91103 91103	11.	CEIVE
Email	robadum @ sbcglobal. net	DENA	9: 33	Ö

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.,

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Name Amy Tang	CITY OF I	2019 NOV	RE
Addresss \$3080 Combardy Nel Pasadana CA 91107	Y CLERK F PASAD	A	CEIVE
Email amytang 8032 smarten	ENA	9: 34	Ö

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Thank you for the time and attention given in reviewing this letter.	CITY	2019 NO	RE
Name_Leonard Tang	OF PASAI	W 1- N	CEIVE
Addresss 3080 Lombardy Rd, Pasalera	DENA	9: 34	O
Email sherwoodlend gmal. con			

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Name_ Arte Crowell	CITY O	2019 NOV	RE
Addresss 1115 Condova # 403	Y CLER F PASAI	-4 AM	CEIV
Email_ acrowell 13 @ sheglobal net	K	9: 34	ED

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Name_	Connie O'Donnell			CITY C	2019 N	Z
Address	Who Bacton St.	Altadena	CA	OE PAS.	1 1- AO	ECEIV
Email_	ccod 66 @ yahos.			ADENA	M 9: 34	/ED

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Thank you for the time and attention given in reviewing this letter.

Name Kal Orle Kather, ne Poole

Addresss 160 5. Hudson Ave # 206 Pasacleus OF Pasacleus AM 9: 31

Email Poole a Poole & gmail. com Pasabena

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Name	Muriel Barton	YTIO	2019 N	70
Addresss_	4400 W. Hing St Burbank	OF PAS	N -4 A	ECEIN
Email	Murrel Reartan DroL.com	ADENA	M 9: 34	/ED

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session, I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Name	Ed Washatka - POP!	CIT	20191	-
Addresss	599 ELDORA Rd	CITY CLE Y OF PAS	10 -4 AM 9: 34	ECEIVED
Email	ed. washatka @ gmail. com	ADENA		

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Thank you for the time and attention given in reviewing this letter.		201	
Name_ Russell Su-th	CITY C	1- AON 6	RECE
Addresss 995 E. Green St#311	ASADENA	AM 9: 35	VEU
Fmail Massemith a sympatico, ca			

From:

Gloria Newton <glonewton@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Sunday, November 03, 2019 3:06 PM

To:

Jomsky, Mark; Tornek, Terry; Kennedy, John; Gordo, Victor; Hampton, Tyron; McAustin,

Margaret; Masuda, Gene; Madison, Steve; Wilson, Andy

Subject:

Continued opportunities to address the housing crisis

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe.

Dear Mayor Tornek and City Council members,

I am a 31-year resident of Pasadena. For the past 20 years I have lived in the piece of District 3 that is surrounded by District 5, north of the 210 freeway between Los Robles Ave. and El Molino Ave. Therefore, what I consider "my community" straddles the areas represented by both Mr. Kennedy and Mr. Gordo.

You know as well as I do the severity of the affordable housing situation in Pasadena, and you all confront the complexity of finding solutions more than most of us. I wish to thank you for your recent steps to address the issues of homelessness and the need for affordable housing. We are at a critical moment for several decisions that will affect the lives of hundreds, if not thousands of residents, decisions that will be made at the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

In the fall of 2016, I began tutoring "Abby," a second-grader at my neighborhood elementary school, as part of a reading intervention program. Our relationship continued for two more years, both as tutor/tutee and, once she was reading at grade level and no longer needed intervention, as a mentor and friend. Abby and her mom lived with two other families in a two-bedroom apartment just across the street from her school (which is in Mr. Gordo's district). In early 2019, they were informed that they would have to move out. The landlord wanted to fix up the apartment and then was going to charge more rent, which Abby's mom couldn't afford, despite working two or three jobs. They searched in vain for another apartment, planning to share it with another family who also had to move. In May, just before the end of the school year, both families picked up and moved to a city far to the east of Pasadena, and I have only seen them twice since then. The lack of affordable housing, even in the areas of Pasadena where is it supposedly concentrated, has disrupted my relationship with Abby and her mom, and I grieve for it.

What if there had been an ordinance restricting the landlord from evicting Abby and her mom without due cause? What if they had found an affordable apartment so that Abby could have stayed at her school and her mom could have remained close to her support network? The City Council may not be able to change the past, but it has the power to protect families like Abby's in the future. Therefore, I urge you to do two things at your meeting on November 4:

1. Please support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for a Civic Center commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness." This proposal best meets the needs of our city, not those to build yet more luxury hotels and condos.

From:

Maya Sharp <sharpmaya@hotmail.com>

Sent:

Sunday, November 03, 2019 2:37 PM

To:

Jomsky, Mark

Subject:

Affordable Housing

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe.

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I want to thank you for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. You are not only helping our city; you are also inspiring other cities to do likewise. I write this letter to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We do not need more deluxe hotels and million-dollar condos in our city center. What we need is more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . . " This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.,

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

From:

Lisa Finlay < lisadannerfinlay@gmail.com>

Sent:

Sunday, November 03, 2019 6:34 PM

To:

Jomsky, Mark

Subject:

letter addressing housing issues discussed at Nov 4 Council meeting

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe.

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I'm sending this letter, with encouragement from others in my Pasadena Mennonite Church community, to address four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

First, I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing. I now strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. As Council member McAustin and others have pointed out, schools are closing because low income families cannot afford to live in our city. It makes no sense to build million-dollar condos whose residents would most likely send their kids to private schools. For this reason, I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness. . . ." This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will also clearly show that Pasadena is a city that cares about people, not just profits.

Second, as you know, eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. For this reason, I support the Pasadena Tenants Union and want to express appreciation that you are taking seriously the urgency of the eviction crisis and are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.

Third, I want to commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the inlieu fee, and eliminating trade downs. Adopting this policy will not only increase affordable/homeless housing in our city, it will influence other cities as well, such as Alhambra.

Finally, I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city, in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena it makes sense for the city to also support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are forced to leave. I therefore urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Thank you for the time and attention given in reviewing this letter. I am a psychologist who went to school in Pasadena and worked there for 4.5 years. I now work in Glendale.

Lisa Finlay

From:

Karen Newe <karenewe@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, November 04, 2019 10:14 AM

To:

Jomsky, Mark

Subject:

Stop Evictions Ahead of Anti-Rent Gouging Law

CAUTION: This email was delivered from the Internet. Do not click links or open attachments unless you know the content is safe.

Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I am grateful for the many steps that the Council has taken this year to address the housing and homelessness crisis in our city. This letter addresses four items on the agenda for the Council's meeting on November 4, 2019.

1. I commend the Council's decision to support mixed use of Heritage Square South—commercial development and homeless senior housing.

I strongly urge you to consider similar mixed use at the Civic Center. We need more permanent supportive housing and affordable family housing.

I support the proposal by National CORE and Ratkovich calling for commercial development plus "94 units for low income families.... with 46 units for permanent supportive housing for households who are homeless or at-risk of homelessness...."

This proposal best meets the needs of our city and will show that Pasadena cares about its people, not simply profits.

- 2. Eviction is a significant cause of homelessness and extremely hurtful for low-income families and individuals. I support the Pasadena Tenants Union. I appreciate that the urgency of the eviction crisis is being taken seriously, and that you are fast-tracking a Tenant Protection ordinance. I urge you to make this ordinance as strong as possible.
- 3. I commend the City Council for raising the inclusionary set aside to 20%, raising the in-lieu fee, and eliminating trade downs.
- 4. I note that the issue of "overconcentration" is being discussed during this session. I believe that affordable and homeless housing should be dispersed throughout our city in every district and area, including Northwest Pasadena. Given the growing impact of gentrification and the exodus of over 25% of African Americans from Pasadena, it makes sense for the city to support affordable housing in Northwest Pasadena where housing prices and rents have skyrocketed and low-income people are being forced to leave. I urge you to remove the so-called "over-concentration" policy that precludes further affordable housing in that part of the city.

Thank you for the time and attention given in reviewing this letter.

Karen Newe Pasadena Resident